
INTERNET PRESENCE COMMITTEE 
October 21, 2015 

 
Minutes 

 
Members (items voted on electronically):  Sharon Ashton, Lucy Croft, Chris Decent, Marianne 
Jaffee and Vince Smyth 
 
Motion made to approve the following URL and site going live: 
 

http://www.unf.edu/healthpromotion/healthyosprey/Home.aspx 
 
Justification for Healthy Osprey URL 
 

Healthy Osprey, sanctioned by the University in 2008, was established as an action inspired 
initiative with the purpose of transforming the health and well-being of the University 
community. It is a collaboration of students, faculty and staff working together to foster an 
environment that embraces the development of a healthy Body, Mind and Spirit. It was first 
introduced to President Delaney in 2008. He agreed that this initiative has to have a “broad 
scope and it’s going to take a University-wide approach to fully integrate it into our Osprey 
culture”.  In order for Healthy Osprey to be successful and ingrained into the every part of 
the university, it had to be marketed as a university-wide initiative separate from the 
Department of Health Promotion. Our goal is for everyone to take part in making this the 
healthiest university in the nation and not just placed on one department. The website was 
created to identify healthy resources, programs and events on campus across departmental 
lines. This website would further emphasize that Healthy Osprey is not just a Health 
Promotion project but it encompasses the entire university and highlights all of the healthy 
resources provided by the University as a whole. Therefore, having a simple URL is easy for 
students to recall and therefore more usable. This will increase the likely of students 
knowing exactly where to go to find healthy resources across campus. We are not the only 
university that has a separate simple URL from there wellness departments. There are 
countless universities that have deployed this approach to emphasize this initiative as a 
campus-wide effort. Below is a snapshot of universities that have branded their healthy 
campus initiatives with separate from the wellness departments.  

 

University Healthy Campus URL 
Florida Atlantic University www.fau.edu/healthycampus/ 

Oregon State University www.oregonstate.edu/bewell 

UCLA www.healthy.ucla.edu 

Florida State University www.healthycampus.fsu.edu 

 
 

  Motion approved and passed 

http://www.unf.edu/healthpromotion/healthyosprey/Home.aspx
http://www.fau.edu/healthycampus/
http://www.oregonstate.edu/bewell
http://www.healthy.ucla.edu/
http://www.healthycampus.fsu.edu/

